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1472.
Mr W D Spies to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1) Whether she has been informed about the recent fish deaths in the vicinity of the Barrage on the Vaal River; if so, what steps will her department take in order to prevent further pollution and fish deaths;

(2) with specific reference to sections 41(3) and (4) of the Constitution and section 49 of the National Environmental Management Act, 1998 (Act 107 of 1998) what legal processes could arise from the above-mentioned events?
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REPLY:

(1) Yes, the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry has been informed about the fish deaths 
in the vicinity of the Vaal Barrage through a telephone call on 30 September 2006. 
Immediately after the call, an official undertook a site visit to investigate the situation and 
took water samples. Dead fish were also collected for autopsy.

The results of the water sample analyses did not indicate a pollution incident. The autopsy results, however, indicated that the cause of fish deaths were unclear but that the probable cause could be suffocation or a rapid change in environmental temperature.

Fish kills occur throughout the year but are most common during the wet season, particularly from September to January, when there are frequent thunderstorm activities and when wet season flows in watercourses commence. This phenomenon occurs every year during the same period and is not caused by pollution but is rather due to natural environmental conditions.

Fish kills at the start of the wet season are normally caused by low dissolved oxygen resulting from the entry of high oxygen demand storm water run-off into receiving waters.

An official of my Department has been assigned on a full-time basis to monitor the area regularly, including over weekends.
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(2)
Sections 41(3) and (4) of the Constitution deal with “intergovernmental dispute” whilst Section 49 of the National Environmental Management Act, 1998 (Act 107 of 1998) deals with “limitation of liability”. To the best of my knowledge there is no dispute/conflict between my Department and any other sphere of Government or organ of state within any sphere of Government and there is no possibility of legal processes arising from the fish deaths as it has been proven scientifically that no negligence can be attributed to any party.
